
FLAGLER COUNTY 

DISTRICT 22 INTERGROUP 

MINUTES OF MEETING, JULY, 2014 

Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer at 6:30 pm. 

In Attendance: Amy P. (Life’s A Beach, Chairperson), Richard H. (Jump Start, Treasurer), 
Christina U. (Women to Women, Secretary), Joan D. (A New Beginning) Don H. (Footprints in 
the Sand), Jim S. (Website), Karen D. (Women’s Acceptance), Mal F. (Monday Night Live), Meg 
P. (Message Group), Miguel B. (24 Hour Group), Mike S. (Jump Start), Rick M. (Steps to 
Serenity), Sue J. (TGIF)  

OLD BUSINESS: 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Richard H. distributed the treasurers’ reports for June. Our working 
balance is $285.99 with $1,000 prudent reserve.  

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Motion was made & seconded to accept June’s minutes. 

PICNIC: Intergroup Picnic was a success; it was a grand time of recovery & fellowship. We also 
made a profit of $37.49. A $100 deposit will be made to secure the hall for next year for the 2nd 
Saturday in June. 

A special thanks to Sue J. who served as chairperson for the past 2 years. In the spirit of 
rotation, we are looking for a volunteer for next year’s picnic.  What a terrific way to perform 
service work.  

HELPLINE:  Joan D. will present a call count for us for next month. We are always looking for 
new volunteers. This is a great way to perform service work and give back. Contact Joan D. if 
you have questions or wish to have additional information (386-446-2225). 

LITERATURE REPORT:  Don reports that all is good. 

PROMISES: Keep submitting your experience strength & hope stories to Sue J. 

WHERE & WHEN: Each group rep should check the Where & When to make sure that meeting 
times & days are listed correctly. Apparently, people have gone to meetings where there were 
none. The meetings which need confirmation are as follows: 1. Thursday night 7:30 Open Big 
Book meeting (One door Closes, One Door Opens) @ the First Baptist Church in Bunnell and 2. 
the Open Beginners meeting (Keeping in Green) on Friday @ Noon @ the United Methodist 
Church in Flagler Beach.  If anyone knows about these meetings, please advise Randy. 



The Where & When ought to be identical to the schedule posted on our website be the most up 
to date schedule. 

WEBSITE: To be discussed. There was mention of District linking some Intergroup information 
on their website.  

SPEAKER EXCHANGE PROGRAM: In Progress? 

NEW BUSINESS:  Ellen D. (Stepping Sisters) has volunteered to serve as Chairperson for this 
year’s Gratitude Dinner.  

Sue J. Motioned to close the meeting, which was seconded by Mal. 

Meeting closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, September 1st, 2014. 

Respectfully submitted, 

_______________________________  ___________________________ 

Christina U., Intergroup Secretary    Joan D., Intergroup Secretary 

Today’s Date: August 4thh, 2014 


